FPP Change Form
Change Request Number:    08LWG001
Date: November 17, 2008
Proposed by:
Mike Halter / Kent Blevins – Lower Granite Dam Fisheries Biologists
Proposed Change:
Lower Granite JFF 
Install new separator bars overlaying the original separator bars.  These bars are constructed of 1 inch diameter ridged aluminum tubing spaced 1 1/16 to 1 1/8 inches apart covering the entire surface of the separator.  Proposed operations would commence when the SMP crews notice a spike in the “minijacks” in the collected sample. The project biologist and CENWW-OD-T will be notified at that time. This operation would start in mid October and end at normal juvenile fish passage season October 31, or as noted by SMP crews monitoring the absence of “minijack” in the collection.  If research extends collection of fish past normal juvenile fish passage season at Lower Granite, the removal of the new separator bars will occur when the SMP crews note the lack of “minijacks” in the sample around mid November. 
Reason for Change:
To reduce the number of “minijacks” in the collection and return them to the river instead of transporting them down to the truck release site at Bonneville Dam.  Reduce stress and injury levels among the juveniles in the collection by separating the “minijacks out of the collection.  We saw a significant increase in jack numbers ranging between 30 and 34 centimeters in length this season.  Their small size allowed them to slip between the separator bars we normally operate with.
Comments from others:
(Space for comments by others)

Record of Final Action:
(What action was finally decided upon?)
